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Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held on Monday 20 May 2013 
Present:
	Committee Members:
	Bob Fryer (Chairman), Peter Barclay, Kathy Boulton, Alan Elliott, Angela Fryer, Leroi Lawrence and Colin Salt

	Councillors
	Cllrs Gary Crookes and Tim Sawdon

	Police:
	PCSO Jon Steed

	Guests:
	John Archer and Brian Redknap


	Apologies:
	Ann Bush and Sam Hyndman


1 Minutes

The Minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

2 Matters Arising

There were no matters arising

3 Severn Trent Water – Water Pollution

A discussion took place following a meeting with Severn Trent Water (ST) re residents concerns over possible water pollution resulting from the development of Rock Farm (which is likely to contain toxic waste) by the proposed Gateway Project.  ST had not provided the required reassurance that the water quality would not be affected.

It was decided to write a letter of thanks to ST, copy to Jim Cunningham MP, stating that residents are still concerned and requesting an independent opinion.

4 Police Report


a) Crime Statistics

Total crime statistics were slightly up compared to the previous month.

b) Anti-Social Behaviour

Angel Fryer reported incidents of anti-social behaviour in the vicinity of the bus stop opposite the Graylands.  Noisy youths are disturbing local residents, leaving alcohol cans and the blue planter had been emptied and moved across the road.  This had upset the school children who care for it.

5 Correspondence

There were no items of correspondence

6 Treasurers Report

In the absence of the Anthony Dalton there was no Report, although on his behalf, a request for cheques to be signed was made.
7 Rounds Report

Alan Elliott reported that Stewart Morrison resigned from his Round.  There are now 3 unallocated Rounds.

8 Councillor’s Report

It was confirmed that Cllr John Mutton was no longer the Leader of the Council and that Cllr Garry Crookes had recently been inaugurated as Lord Mayor.
9 Roads and Footpaths

Angela Fryer gave Cllr Crookes a photo of the pothole which still remains in the Graylands.

10 Planning


There had been only one planning application this month:  349 Green Lane – 2-storey side and rear extension.

11 Any Other Business

a) Charity Event

Crumble Smiles charity will be holding a meeting on 24 May, 10.00 am at the Welcome Inn.

b) Centro

Two members of FRA attended the Centro Customer Liaison meeting.

c) Parish Council Petition

Following a discussion it was decided that the Roundspeople would be asked to collect signatures on the Parish Council Petition form when collecting the annual subscriptions.  Pete Barclay suggested putting the petition form on-line and Cllr Crookes offered to enquire about the legality of this with CCC.

12 Date of Next Meeting

24 June 2013
PAGE  
2

